Portobello and Musselburgh Local Meeting, 

Religious Society of Friends (Quakers)

Meeting for Worship for Business

Sunday, 28 August 2016, Fisherrow Community Centre
11 Friends were present.

During our opening worship we heard from Quaker Faith and Practice section 3.02 on the sense of the meeting.

The clerk explained that this business meeting would have additional periods of silence and readings to help us focus on worshipful discernment, waiting attentively as a community.

Prevented: David Turner, Kim Smith, Jane Lewis.
Minute 16 (2016): Minutes
The minutes of our meeting held on 22 May 2016 have been signed and will be placed in the minute book.
Minute 17 (2016): Matters arising

a) Real Junk Food
Due to confusion around room bookings, the Real Junk Food meal did not take place on June 12th as planned. We agree that we will consider this again once we are more settled in our new premises. We ask Mary Woodward to tell Donna McArdle.

b) Living Wage
We have heard that Area Meeting has now applied for accreditation as a Living Wage Employer.

A street vigil in Portobello which some of us took part in was helpful in raising awareness of the issue, and was an energising and engaging experience.

We agree to organise a similar outreach event in Musselburgh. We ask Beth Cross to speak with David Turner about this, and to plan the event, together with Matthew Naumann, April Middleton and Joan Torbett-Schofield. We ask them to inform meeting of specific arrangements in due course.

In a period of silence we heard read Quaker Faith and Practice 2.89: “We are not seeking a consensus, we are seeking the will of God”.

Minute 18 (2016): Premises
We have heard that, due to the proposed sale of the church complex in Bellfield Street, the halls there will no longer be available for rent after September 11.

We have now met twice at the Fisherrow Centre, and we agree that we will make a regular booking here and that this will be our new home for the time being.

The space is good, and we feel welcomed, and a sense of connectedness with other activities in the building. We agree that this move will take place immediately and we will meet at Fisherrow on September 11.

We ask Matthew Naumann to continue to liaise with the Fisherrow Centre and make a regular ongoing booking for us, and arrange for payment to be made.

The lack of storage space at Fisherrow Centre is an issue for us, and this must be a key requirement in our discussions with the building management. In the short term, Matthew Naumann has offered to let us store materials at his house.

We feel this is a good place for now, but will keep our minds open for the longer term. We will continue our involvement with the Friends of Bellfield group. We have heard that the campaign is progressing well, with signatures in support of the community buy out collected from around 25% of eligible local voters.

We ask Alastair Cameron to speak to Rachel Harrison of our evening meeting to ensure that those regularly attending evening meeting are included in arrangements. We understand that the Fisherrow Centre does accept evening bookings, should evening meeting wish to meet here. The next evening meeting will be an ideal opportunity for Friends to say goodbye to Bellfield for now.

We ask Marian Grothey to give notice in our newsletter, and to tell other local meetings and our Area Meeting clerk. We ask Chris Booth to put a notice in The Friend.

In a further period of silence we heard read QF&P 3.10, on the conduct of business meetings.

Minute 19 (2016): Charity Collections
We have reviewed our regular charity collection, which for some time has been for the Fresh Start project.

We are struck by the number of vitally important causes that we might support and the difficulty of choosing where to focus. But we appreciate the chance to make a more sustained commitment to a cause, not simply in terms of giving money.

We agree to support the refugee support charity Re-Act for the next six months. We ask Marina Grothey to speak to Re-Act organisers and see if someone would be able to speak to us as a meeting.

Minute 20 (2016): Woodbrooke on the Road
We have considered a proposal to invite a speaker from Woodbrooke for a day workshop on Being a Quaker Community (February 18, 2017 is the suggested date). This would be part of the Woodbrooke on the Road programme, and the cost to us would be around £27 per person, if a minimum of 12 people attend. We would also be asked to provide accommodation for the workshop facilitator.

The workshop costs could be paid by individual Friends, or could be subsidised form meeting funds, or we might ask Area Meeting to make a contribution. There is also a possibility of bursary funding from Woodbrooke. We would also need to consider childcare provision.

We ask Elders and Overseers to further discern about this proposal and look into funding sources and to proceed with arrangements if this seems right.
Minute 21 (2016): Finances
Our Treasurer Katrina McCrea has informed us that we currently have a substantial reserve in our funds and are still receiving £50 per month subsidy form Area Meeting.

We should consider whether we want this arrangement to continue, and we ask the Treasurer to make a recommendation for us to consider at our next business meeting.
Minute 22 (2016): Date of next meeting
Our next meeting for worship with attention to business will be on November 27 2016.

In our closing silence we heard read QF&P 3.30 in which George Fox admonishes us to “Keep your meetings in the power of God…”.
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